
BOARD REPORT MAY 2018 

 

CALLS FOR SERVICE 

 

During the month of April, 2018 Wingham Police responded to 118 calls for service one call was 

assisting the OPP in their area. During the same period in 2017, we had 116 calls. Attached is the 

crime statistics summary for April.   

 

OACP 

 

The Zone 5 meeting will be held in Owen Sound on 5 June.  The Annual General Meeting of the 

OACP is being held in Huntsville 10 – 13 June. 

 

TRAINING 

 

Standard Field Sobriety Test training is being conducted with the hopes that all members will be 

trained by the end of the year.   

 

RECRUITING 

 

In order to achieve the goals of the MOU between the Board and the Association, we are actively 

recruiting for the position of Constable.  Applications are down from what we have experienced 

in the past when we have had positions available.  During conversations with other chiefs who 

are recruiting, this seems to be the current trend.  We are trying to get seats on the September and 

January courses at OPC. 

 

FIREARMS 

 

Replacement firearms have arrived.  Once the ammunition arrives, we will begin the transition 

training.  Any new officers will be trained on the new firearm. 

 

 


